From: David A. Zachow

Sent: Friday, April 30, 2021 10:05 AM

To: Eleftheriou, Victoria H

Subject: Approval with Conditions for Waste Management license application #S-010735-WD-YB-NY

EXTERNAL: This email originated from outside of the State of Maine Mail System. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

Dear Victoria,

I am writing to request an extension of the Public Comment Period on the above referenced application. This major expansion of WM's landfill capacity should have an extended public comment period to ensure the matter is fully examined and commented upon by all Maine residents before it is approved.

The proximity of the landfill to local bodies of water, the increased importation of out of state waste and the lack of testing and treatment of PFAS/PFOS which will be component part of the waste received as just some examples of how this application is incomplete and poorly reasoned.

Please extend the public comment period so more citizens may weigh in on this important matter.

THank you, David Zachow. Harborside, Maine